

L-R (Seated) Jane Wilson, Mrs. James M. Harper, Eunice Query, Grace B. Farrior, (L-R Standing) Mell Busbin, Jane McRae, Charles M. Adams.

## NATIONAL LIBRARY WEEK COMMITTEE MEETS

The University of North Carolina at Greensboro was the recent site of a meeting of the North Carolina National Library Week Committee for 1969 chaired by Charles Adams. The committee set as its general goal: To promote the interest of all North Carolina citizens in the activities and needs of their libraries. It was decided to devote a part of the next issue of NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES to National Library Week articles under the editorship of Mr. Henry Belk and Mrs. James M. Harper, chairman of the North Carolina Committee for National Library Week, 1969. A list of possible speakers is being drawn up by Mr. Adams and Mrs. Harper. Anyone who needs a speaker for a local National Library Week program may contact Mr. Charles Adams, Walter Clinton Jackson Library, The University of North Carolina at Greensboro, Greensboro, North Carolina 27412. The complete list of possible speakers will appear in the next issue of NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES. Mell Busbin, editor of NORTH CAROLINA LIBRARIES, met with the group as a guest.